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Save the Date 

11/3 - Faith In-Deed with EYC @ 
Ekklesia (9:30 am) 

11/5, 11/12, 11/19, 11/26 -   
Education for Ministry (6:00 pm)   

11/8, 11/29 - Contemplative 
Prayer (5:15 pm) 

11/9 - Newcomers’ Dinner (6:00 
pm) 

11/11, 11/18, 11/25 - EYC (5:00 
pm) 

11/12 - Veteran’s Day Holiday/ 
Church Office Closed 

11/13 - Parish Life Committee 
Meeting (5:00 pm); Thrift Shop 
Board Meeting (6:30 pm); Sierra 
Club Meeting (6:30 pm);  

11/14 - Staff Meeting (2:30 pm)   

11/15 - Vestry Meeting (6:00 pm)  

11/18 - St. Andrew’s Sunday 

11/20 - Stewardship of the Earth 
Committee Meeting (5:30 pm) 

11/22 & 11/23 - Thanksgiving 
Holiday/Church Office Closed  

11/24 - Claudia Covington Funeral 
& Reception (11:00 am)   

 

St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church             Morehead City, NC                November 2018 

Adult Education  
Opportunites:  

Faith Matters Adult Sunday 
School - Sundays @ 9:00 am 

Bible Study - Mondays @ 6:30 
pm; Wednesdays @ 11:00 am  

Living Thanksgiving 
     A few months ago I began a new daily 
planner. I realize that it is somewhat un-
usual to start a new daily planner in the 
middle of the year, but I was looking for 
something that was both a calendar/        
organizer, and a personal goal-setting      
system. Also, I still like using a paper-based 
planner where I physically write stuff in. 
There is something about the physical pen-
on-paper that encourages my creativity and 
keeps me grounded. I also still keep a daily 
journal. I have been journaling as a spiritual 
practice for most of my adult life. Anyway, 
the new daily planner/calendar encourages 
one to set three month goals, with daily 
tasks which will help you meet those goals. 
(It is called The Self Journal. I'll be glad to 
show mine to you if you'd like.)  

     I was interested to find that one of the 
most important daily tasks in their process 
is gratitude. They ask you to list three things 
you are grateful for, and why, each and 
every day. And, it has to be three different 
things every day. Over the course of thirteen 
weeks you will have written 273 things you 
are grateful for... 1,092 things you are grate-
ful for in a year! The first few days it was 
pretty easy to think of three things I am 
grateful for. My wife, my family, my country, 
the right to vote, my church, clean water, a 
house... You get the point. But after a couple 
of weeks of not being able to repeat things, it 
took some time and reflection to come up 
with the daily three. I have really begun to 
enjoy reflecting on the day and on my life to 
find things for which I am grateful. It turns 
out that gratitude is like a muscle... The 
more you use it, the better you get at it. And 
we have to use it or lose it.  We have to use 
this "gratitude muscle" or it will wither.   

     Christian author and researcher Diana 
Butler Bass has written her new book on the 
subject. It's called Grateful: The Transfor-
mative Power of Giving Thanks. In the book 
she states that the Bible likens gratitude to a 
fruit of the spirit. "Gratitude is not only an 

Support Groups:  

AA - Thursdays @ 6:00 PM (Parish Hall)   

NA - Fridays & Saturdays @ 8:00 PM (Upstairs)   

NAMI - 1st, 3rd & 5th Tuesdays @ 7:00 PM 
(Parlor)   

1st Responders’ - 2nd Tuesdays @ 7:00 PM 
(Upstairs)   

emotion; it is something we do," she 
writes. "It is like tending a garden. It takes 
planting and watering and weeding. It 
takes time and attention. It takes learning. 
It takes routine. But, eventually, the 
ground yields, shoots come forth, and 
thanksgiving blooms."  

     November is the month of Thanks-
giving. So, it is a natural time for us to 
think about what we are grateful for. I 
would like to encourage us all... (I'm     
including myself) to practice gratitude on 
a daily basis, all year round. It is a spiri-
tual practice that Jesus was very fond of, 
and which He encourages us to do. The 
word "eucharist," which we use for our 
communion service, is actually the Greek 
word for "Thanksgiving". All that we have 
is a gift from God. Living from that place 
of holy thanksgiving is what God intends 
for us. Philippians 4:6 says, "Do not be 
anxious about anything, but in everything 
by prayer and supplication with thanks-
giving let your requests be known to God." 
Colossians 3:15 says, "Let the peace of 
Christ rule in your hearts, to which indeed 
you were called in one body, and be 
thankful."  

     I am grateful for you. I am thankful to 
God for allowing me the joy of being your 
pastor-priest. I am grateful for what God 
is doing in and through us as a church.  

              John + 



      … is our monthly, whole church volunteer opportu-
nity.  It’s the first Saturday of every month, and the pro-
jects vary by need.  On November 3rd, we met at the 
church to paint the Children and Youth Coordinator’s 
office, cleaned out the upstairs supply closet, and organ-
ized the large meeting room. We finished up with a 
shared meal. 

     On Saturday, December 1st, we will be painting and 
cleaning at the Broad Street Clinic.  This is the project  
that we postponed from August. We can use volunteers 
of ALL ages, there are tasks for everyone!! Come one –
Come all – whole families encouraged.   

     Stay tuned for more details.  Email Tricia Bowers-
Young at  tbytigger@embarqmail.com for more informa-
tion.    

Faith In-Deed... 

“Harnessing God’s Love!” 
Stewardship 2019 

     Those who participated in our  Steward-
ship kick-off with the time/talent fair, have 
picked up their stewardship packets.  The 
rest were put in the mail at the end of Oc-
tober, so if you haven’t received it, please 
let us know, or pick up one at the church—
they are in the narthex and on the book-
shelf by the offices.  

     I believe that each of us individually and 
collectively are at St. Andrew’s  Episcopal 
Church, Morehead City at this point in our 
lives because we see and feel God’s love in 
this place and witness it in action out in 
our community.  If you were not able to be 
at the kick-off, but want to experience the 

new video, please ask Father John or 
Tricia Bowers-Young to show it to you.   

     Please prayerfully consider your 
pledge to St. Andrew’s as we work to-
gether to Harness God’s Love in the 
coming year.  It would be amazing if we 
could have your pledge certificates back 
by November 18th, to assist with the 
budget planning.  

Tricia Bowers-Young, Stewardship 
Chair 
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Advisory Committee for Children & Youth 
     The function of this committee is to assist the Coordi-
nator in tending and growing our programs for children 
and youth. We have much in place that is good and we 
are prayerfully considering ways to enhance and expand 
as we are able. Our mission statement is:  “To follow 
Christ without delay and to bring our children, 
youth, and families into Christ’s gracious pres-
ence”. Sound familiar?  

 

     The members of this committee are Judy Rochelle, 
Rebeccah Haines, Lori Beth Sanborn, Amy Narron,    
Tricia Bowers Young, and Becky Heden. I am thankful 
for their participation and support. 

Debbie Butcher 
Coordinator for Children and Youth Programs 
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St. Andrew’s Memorial Garden 

Children & Youth News 
     EYC is now back on schedule meeting Sundays from 
5-7. The storm interfered with our routine but not our 
commitment for helping others. I am in awe of our youth 
of all ages, their parents, and our parishioners for help-
ing with various storm related activities. We continue to 
look for ways to reach out to those affected by the storm, 
as Jesus would do.   

     A big Thank You to Melinda Warren, Stephanie 
Evers, and Chris and Larissa Taylor for providing meals 
for our youth recently. We depend on volunteers to    
provide meals for us on Sunday evenings. It is a good 
way to get to know our youth and see what we do when 
we meet. Meals don’t have to be elaborate. Our kids are 
not picky eaters and will eat just about anything! Contact 
Debbie Butcher if you are interested in this ministry   
opportunity.  

     A big Thank You to Faith In-Deed for painting our 
Children’s Chapel/Coordinator’s room and helping us 
clear out our storage area last Saturday. It was a lot of 
hard work but the result is awesome. Our workers       
included Tricia, Tim, Hank, Margarita, Ella, Hannah 
Grace, Lori Beth, Noah, Anna Tate, Frances, Declan,  
Lukas, and Kai. Eileen Boone fed us a delicious lunch. 
Our church community coming together to support each 
other...Thanks be to God!   

     Please continue to keep our Children and Youth pro-
grams in your prayers.  We have busy days ahead with 
Advent approaching quickly.  We appreciate all you do 
for us!   

Debbie Butcher 
Coordinator for Children and Youth Programs 

dren and families attending.  Father John blessed 27 
school-aged children as they headed back to school in 
August – and this didn’t even account for the ones that 
were out of town and all the babies in our midst.          
Update: we have hired Debbie Butcher as our Children 
and Youth Coordinator and she’s working fast and furi-
ous to get our programs on a consistent path.    

     4 – Administration, looking at our staffing struc-
ture and current challenges to ensure we have in place 
what is needed for growth.  Update: we will re-convene a 
personnel committee to assist with this.   Lastly, 5- 
Building Community, again, both within our own 
parish family, as well as joining with other churches or 
faiths to strengthen our community.  Update – we held a 
Time/Talent fair to allow everyone the opportunity to see 
where they can fit in and ask questions about various 
outreach and volunteer opportunities.  If you want to get 
more involved, please let Tricia Bowers-Young know - 

     While it may seem like the long range planning has 
stalled, it has not!! Progress is being made and actions 
have been taken.  All answers to the questions have been 
compiled, and the 5 main themes that we, as a parish 
stated we wanted to focus on in the coming years are:  

     1 - Accessibility, in terms of both our physical space, 
as well as “invisible” barriers to attending here… such as 
our “walls” and transportation. Update: the process has 
begun to create an additional parking area for better 
handicap access to the sanctuary and parish hall .   

     2 – Communication, both within our parish as well 
as to the community.  Update: we have begun re-doing 
and updating our website, we are streaming our 10 
o’clock service live on Facebook, and are always looking 
for better ways to communicate.   

     3 – Children and Youth Programing, we are a 
growing parish, and have an increasing number of chil-

Long Range Planning 

     Construction has started on the Memorial Garden 
which is located on the east side of the church bordered 
by the Parish Hall.  When completed, parishioners will 
have the option of a columbarium or in-ground inter-
ment.  A diagram of the plans is located on the bulletin 
board in the Parish Hall.   

     Included in the Garden, there are plans for two four-
foot teak benches.  The Vestry is looking for members 
who would like to contribute to donate a bench.  The 
$911 cost per bench includes engraving on the front top 

back rail (up to 42 letters, numbers, spaces, etc.), a 
“golden” sealant, four bench anchors affixed to the 
pavers, and freight.  A small packet about the bench   
details and a picture is available in the church office.  
Benches will be ordered by mid-December.   

     Patty Walls, Memorial Garden Coordinator, can     
answer any questions you may have and take your bench 
donation request.  You can contact her at 252-622-4563.   



Claudia Covington 
1931-2018 

     Claudia’s memorial service was rescheduled back in 
September because of the arrival of Hurricane Florence.  
It is now scheduled to be held here at St. Andrew’s on 
Saturday, November 24th at 11:00 a.m.  The family has 
invited us to a luncheon following the service  in the   
Parish Hall. 

Evangelism “Welcoming” Committee 
     If you’re like me, the period of time immediately    
following Labor Day to roughly the present seems like a 
total blur!  I clearly remember the Saturday after Labor 
Day, Chris and I were watching The Weather Channel 
and it became apparent that our beautiful area was not 
going to avoid the impacts of Hurricane Florence.  From 
that point, we went into what I like to call “go-mode.”  
We began preparing our home for the storm, we went 
back and forth at least 100 times as to whether or not to 
evacuate, we finally made the decision to evacuate to a 
hotel in Richmond, Virginia on Wednesday morning 
(Chris, me, Mallory, 2 dogs and our cat).  We remained 
in “evacuation mode” for 5 days; we made the long trip 
back (loaded down with supplies); and then, we surveyed 
the damage and went into “recovery mode.”  The next 
two weeks seem like a blur of cleaning up ceiling/roof 
damage, tarping, LOTS of raking, LOTS of Chef Boy-
ardee, and LOTS of counting our blessings that things 
didn’t turn out worse for our family.  As we ventured out 
and about around our community, our feelings of “relief” 
that things could have been worse were coupled with 
feelings of great sadness, as we became witness to ever-
growing piles of debris and literally, the entire contents 
of some family homes sitting on the side of the road.  
More and more, the stories of total loss and devastation 
were told and the sadness grew as we thought of our 
neighbors and friends who weren’t so fortunate.  It     
became remarkably clear that Florence would be a storm 
that would result in months and maybe years of clean-up 
and recovery and certainly, a storm that would live on in 
the hearts and minds of us all, for many years to come. 

     I remember seeing a picture on Facebook of the first 
church service held post-Florence.  The church still had 
no power.  The doors were open to help with the heat, 
and candles provided a bit of extra light.  It looked like 
perhaps 10 or so people were there and Father John, as 
always, led the service with a smile as wide as the high-
rise bridge (and I mean that as a HUGE compliment), He 
was helping those folks fill their spiritual cups and help-
ing instill hope and promise of better days to come, even 
though, at the time, the church had a basement full of 

water and there remained many “unknowns.”  I wasn’t 
able to attend that day, but something about seeing that 
photo on Facebook, just brought me a tremendous 
amount of joy.  It represented resilience, positivity, faith-
fulness, hope, new promise and more than anything, 
trust.  Trust that even in the darkest of days, God will 
provide and no matter the weather, God’s love always 
surrounds us. 

     Seeing our church and the greater community come 
together in what has, perhaps, been our greatest time of 
need that most can remember, has really been the silver 
lining of Florence.  I have heard so many stories of so 
many of you lending a hand to your neighbors and 
friends, of our Thrift Store offering free merchandise to 
those in need, of the various dog rescue organizations 
that drove all the way down from Pennsylvania/New 
York/New Jersey with several truckloads of supplies to 
pass out to the community (their operation, of course, 
was based in our Parish Hall), of our Faith In-Deed crew 
who helped the residents of Ekklesia recover, of Father 
John’s consistent encouragement and calming presence, 
which reminded us all that “all will be well.”  So many 
examples of so much greatness, and so much faith and 
such an outpouring of God’s love.   

     We are fortunate to be part of such an amazing and 
loving church community.  Especially in light of Florence 
and recent events, it’s likely that many are searching for 
a church home, or for a sense of community, so they 
don’t feel so alone.  If you know of someone looking for 
some love, light and hope, and some calm “after the 
storm,” consider asking them to join us for a service at 
St. Andrew’s.  It’s clear there are so many ways we can 
radiate God’s love to so many.  It would be a blessing to 
extend our beautiful reach to others, who would open 
their hearts to all we have to offer. 

Jennifer Mann 
Evangelism Committee 
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Thank You!   
     I wish to thank you all for the flowers, cards, hugs, 
and the many prayers you sent to me and my family after 
the death of my father.  After suffering with Alzheimer’s 
for many years, I know that my father is in a better place 
and has been made whole again.  Being a part of the 
wonderful St. Andrew’s family and having all of you a 
part of my spiritual life has been a blessing and you all 
have brought me such comfort.  I thank God for you all 
every day.  Again, thank you all!   

Cheri Collins 



PAGE 5 THE SOUNDER NOVEMBER 2018 

Believe It or Not—It’s Turkey Time 
St. Andrew’s - 100% 

     Due to your wonderful generosity, we 
have increased our Martha’s Mission 
Thanksgiving Turkey Drive donations 
from $780.00 in 2014 to  almost 
$3,000.00 in 2017.  Thank you very, 
very much. This got Dick Geissinger and 
I to wondering, were we, St. Andrew’s, 
raising enough to purchase all the tur-
keys Martha’s Mission needed for their 
Thanksgiving program? We asked and 
found out that their client base increases 
every fall due to the many seasonal 
workers in this area. Martha’s Mission 
actually needs to give out about 400  
turkeys each Thanksgiving. So, we thought why not make 
this a wonderful challenge for our parish this year. Have 
St. Andrew’s raise all the money to purchase all the     
turkeys usually needed.  That was before Florence paid 
us a visit. We know that due to all the damage Florence 
caused, the numbers of those in need will be going up 
this year. We also know that some of our own parish 
family are hurting badly. So, rather than shoot for a 
$4,000.00 number, let’s just do the best we can, keeping 
in mind all the local folks suffering at this time.  

     Remember there are several wonderful reasons for 
donating –  

     One, you will help a local family have a 
much better Thanksgiving than they would 
have otherwise; especially after hurricanes 
Florence and Michael. 

     Two, you will have a wonderful feeling 
when you    donate and that will only be sur-
passed by the feeling you will have on 
Thanksgiving morning when you think about 
the family or families you are helping. 

     Finally, it is a wonderful way to say thank 
you to Dick for all the years he has been in-
volved with the turkey drive. 

     The cost for one turkey is still only 
$10.00.  But, once again this year, we are offering our St. 
Andrew’s special – two  Turkeys for only $20.00! 

     Make your checks payable to St. Andrew’s and write 
Turkey on the memo line. If paying by cash, make sure to 
note it is for the Turkey drive. This coming Sunday, No-
vember 11th, is the last day we will be accepting dona-
tions.  So, get your donations into the offering plate this 
Sunday, or make sure you get it to one of the ushers.   

     Let’s do the best we can do! 

Thank you, 
Dick Geissinger & Phil Gerolstein 

Join the St. Andrew’s Music Program 
     Do you love singing? The St. Andrew’s Choir is always 
looking for new members! While reading music is help-
ful, it isn’t necessary for membership. Rehearsals are on 
Wednesdays from 6:30–8:30 p.m. (except for Parish 
Dinner Wednesdays). If you’re interested in learning 
more about the choir, please contact Matt Hill, our     
Director of Music, at charlesmatthewhill@gmail.com or 
call/text him at 252-515-4872. We would love to have 
you!   

     Additionally, we hope to launch a New Children 
and Youth Choir Program in January. Rehearsals are 
tentatively set for Wednesdays from 4:00–6:00 p.m. and 
will include a dinner each week. The new program will be 
using the Royal School of Church Music’s curriculum 
Voice for Life, which teaches young singers musicianship 
skills and healthy, age-appropriate vocal technique.    
Participants will be able to earn a series of ribbons and 
medals for their progress and also have the opportunity 
to attend summer camps throughout the country that are 

focused on choir. If you’d like to help, learn more about 
the program, or express interest, please contact Matt 
Hill.  



Paper Hugs 
     As we “Gather Together to Ask the Lord’s Blessing” 
and move into the season of Thanksgiving, let us remem-
ber folks who would appreciate paper hugs… people   
recovering from the damage of hurricanes; those of us 
who have special memories, especially on All Saints’ Day; 
others who are celebrating birthdays and anniversaries; 
friends with whom you have lost contact … 

     A Paper Hug is a wonderful way to share with others 
the thankfulness of this season.     

      Hugs,  

Sally and Gale 
galeswann@yahoo.com 

  

Parish Life 
     Thank you to all our angels who continue to provided 
us with so many nice Sunday Socials.  If you are able to 
help in November and December, there is a sign-up sheet 
located on the bulletin board in the Parish Hall.   

     The Parish Life Committee will meet on Tuesday, 
November 13th at 5:00 p.m. in the Parlor.     

     There will NOT be a Parish Supper in November 
because its regularly scheduled night falls on the 
Wednesday before Thanksgiving.  We hope to see you 
again in December. 

      

Sally Worrell 
919-920-6287 
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St. Andrew’s Needs You!! 
     Want to put your time and talent to a worthwhile use?  
Here’s an offer for you!   
     We are in search of people who are willing to be a part 
of leading St. Andrew’s into the future - a future of      
service , growth, and hope.  There will be three vacancies 
on the Vestry beginning in January and you may be just 
the person to fill one of them.   
     Some of the responsibilities of the Vestry are to:   

 Support St. Andrew’s mission by word and 
deed; 

 Ensure effective organization and planning 
within our parish; 

 Ensure adequate resources in leadership and in 
financial stewardship; 

 Manage our resources effectively 

     A nominee for Vestry must have been an active     
communicant of St. Andrew’s, age 16 or above, for a 
minimum of one year.   
     Please give this some prayerful thought and if you do 
have a name to put forward, please contact any current 
member of the Vestry.   
 

Each one of us was crated and blessed by God 
with individual talents and abilities.  We are 
claled by God to use these talents and gifts in 

the service of one another as stewards.      
 

Jo Anne Kilday 
Sr. Warden 

Have You Ever Thought of Getting Involved  
on the Diocesan Level?   

     The Diocese of East Carolina has many committees 
and commissions that are made up of both clergy and lay 
persons.  Being a part of this can be very rewarding – 
meeting and developing friendships with others from so 
many different parishes (large and small); learning about 
and becoming involved in the life of the Diocese; and 
becoming more aware of what’s going on within your 
own Diocese.   

     Every year at the Diocesan Convention (in February), 
people are elected or appointed to all of these various 
committees and commissions.  If you are curious about 

what positions are available for election/appointment, 
please check out the following link on the Diocesan     
web page:  https://www.ecdio.org/2019-convention-
nominations.html.  If you decide you might be interested 
in venturing into something like this, you can fill out the 
nomination form online, or, if you have questions or just 
want to talk about it, please contact Jo Anne Kilday at 
252-808-7836 or Father John.  (The link states that 
nominations are due by November 1st, but they will con-
tinue to accept them after that date).   
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Martha’s Mission Donation Item of the Month 
(Gearing Up for the Holidays): 

“Boxed Stuffing, Mashed Potatoes, Cranberry Sauce,  
Canned Veggies (Appropriate for the Holidays)   

Thank you for your generous donations!  If you are able, please feel free to drop any donations in the 
basket (which is located in the Narthex, on the left as you walk into the church).  Feel free to contact 
Jennifer Mann with any questions at 252-622-4745, or email her at jenncox@juno.com.  Together, 
we can make a difference in the lives of those in need in Carteret County.   

Thanksgiving At  
Trinity Center 
November 22nd @ 3:00 p.m.  

Menu Includes:   
 

Carving Stations:   
Roast Turkey  *  Baked Ham  *  

Grilled Portobello with Balsamic Glaze (Vegan Option)    
Traditional Sides:   

Mashed Potatoes  *  Gravy  *  Collard Greens   
Roasted Vegetables  *  Cornbread Stuffing  *   

Cranberry Sauce  *  Rolls  
Classic Casseroles:   

Green Bean Casserole  *  Corn Casserole   
Sweet Potato Casserole  *  Squash Casserole   

(Vegetarian)   
Salads:   

A composed seasonal mixed green salad with spiced 
pecans, bleu cheese crumbles and cranberry vinaigrette 

Make-Your-Own Salad Bar 
Dessert:   

Pumpkin Pie  *  Pecan Pie  *  Pig Pickin’ Cake   
Chocolate Cake 

Beverages:   
Iced Tea (Sweet & Plain)  *  Hot Tea & Coffee Service 

 
Call 888-874-6287 and reserve by  

November 19, 2018 
$29 per adult and $15 per child (eleven and under)   

Carolina East Singers 
Christmas Concert 

     The Carolina East Singers, under the choral direction 
of Susan Gillis Bailey, will perform their Christmas Con-
cert on Saturday, December 1st and Sunday, December 
2nd.  The concert will begin at 4:00 p.m. at First Presby-
terian Church, Morehead City.   
     The 60+ voice choir will be performing Dan Forrest’s 
Te Deum and many classic Christmas favorites.  The 
choir will be accompanied by an orchestra.   
     Tickets are $10.00 in advance and $15.00 at the door.  
They are available from any choir member or at these 
local organizations:   

In Morehead:   
First Presbyterian Church 

Williams Hardware 
 

In Atlantic Beach: 
The Pool & Patio Store, Atlantic Station Shopping Center 

 
In Beaufort:   

Pet Provisions 
First Citizens Bank 



November Birthdays          
  1 - Paul Blake, III 
  1 - Sammy Guthrie 
  2 - Maggie Narron 
  5 - Donna Gaskill 
  6 - Susan Sherman 
  7 - Jacque Mason 
  7 - Missy Horton 
  9 - Braidon Gaskill 
11 - Tricia Bowers-Young 

 

Worship Participation Schedule 

13 - John Pollock 
14 - Jack Simpson 
15 - Jim Koebbe 
17 - Mya Narron 
18 - Jo Anne Kilday 
20 - Abi Horton 
22 - Sherry Barnes 
23 - Mary Howard Sutton 
23 - Drew Getty 
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24 - Holton Bridgers 
25 - Cameron Tydings 
25 - Michael Tydings 
26 - W. C. Barnes 
26 - Joan Gerolstein 
26 - Reid Getty 
27 - Pam Flynn 
28 - Tom Midyette 
 

 11/4 11/11 11/18 11/25 

Vestry Sally Worrell Debbie Butcher Rob Darden Ron Hardee 

Lector (8 AM) Kathy Moorehead Patty Walls Iris Odell Fred Odell 

Lay Reader (10 AM) Sarah Mullikin Melodie Darden Karen Westbrook Jackie Davis 

Chalicist (10 AM) Jo Anne Kilday Sherry Barnes Rob Darden Jon Covert 

Lectors (10 AM) Charles Pringle 
Hannah Grace Ruiz 

Bob Kenward 
Michael Tydings 

Diane Warrender 
Ariana Dominguez 

Christy Willis 
Bennett Sanborn 

LEV Debbie Butcher 
Phil Gerolstein 

N/A Kim Livingston 
Judy Rochelle 
Kit Williamson 

N/A 

Acolytes Frances Boone 
Ariana Dominguez 
Corky Dominguez 

Mary Neal Rowland 
Jack Woodard 

 

Bennett Sanborn 
Caroline Beaver 

 

Payton Covert 
Noah Sanborn 

Ushers Team I Team II Team III Team IV 

Altar Guild Mial Woodard 
Kit Williamson 

 

Joyce Livengood 
Willa Dickens 

Patty Owen 

Karen Westbrook 
Luellen Hardee 

Joan Sabiston 
Melodie Darden 

Altar Flowers Stephanie Evers Sarah Mullikin 
Shirley Gambrell 

Dorothy Raney Jane Walter 
Kit Williamson 

Flower Ministry Andrea O’Connell Joyce Livengood Luellen Hardee Patty Walls 

Refreshments Morgan & Libby  
O’Malley 

Lela Faye & Bill 
Rich 

?? ?? 

Children’s Chapel N/A Judy Rochelle Judy Rochelle Judy Rochelle 
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Our Mission 
To follow Christ without delay;  

to bring others into Christ’s gracious presence.   

*   *   *   *   *   

Our Vision 
St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church is a community for all people on their journey of faith who seek a deeper 

relationship with Christ, and who strive to serve Him.  We offer  
multiple opportunities to seek and serve Christ through:   

1. Generous Welcome and Hospitality 
2. Lifelong Christian Formation 

3. Personal Growth in a Community of Faith 
4. Sacred Music and Liturgy 

5. Service to Christ through Giving and Outreach 

Worship by the Numbers for October 

Sunday Average Attendance 
8:00 AM — 276       *        10:00 AM— 100        *        Total — 126 

Wednesday Average Attendance 

12:15 PM — 6        *        5:30 PM — 4         *        Total — 10 



The Vestry 2018 

Jo Anne Kilday  - Sr. Warden/Communications 
Ron Hardee - Jr. Warden/Buildings & Grounds 

Debbie Butcher - Christian Formation 
Rob Darden - Evangelism 
Joan Sabiston - Worship 

Tommy Sutton - Finance & Administration 
Don Westbrook - Stewardship 

Sally Worrell - Pastoral Care & Parish Life 
Dorothy Raney - Outreach 
Donna Gaskill - Treasurer 

Christy Willis - Clerk  

Staff & Clergy 

Rector—Rev. Dr. John B. Pollock 
Deacon—Rev. Deacon John J. Gaskill, Jr. 

Music Director - Matt Hill 
Children & Youth Ministry  - Debbie Butcher 

Treasurer—Donna Gaskill 
Sexton—Jim Koebbe 

Parish Secretary—Cheri Collins 

 
Join Us for Worship ... 

Sunday Schedule: 
8:00 AM - Rite I Eucharist Service     +     10:00 AM - Rite II Eucharist Service/Children’s Chapel 

9:00 AM- Adult Sunday School     +     10:00 AM - Children’s Sermon the 1st Sunday of Each Month 
Nursery Available—9:30-11:30 AM     

Wednesday Schedule: 
11:00 AM — Bible Study 

12:15 PM — Rite I Eucharist Service     +     5:30 PM—Healing Eucharist  

+   All Are Welcome   + 
 

St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 
A Parish of the Diocese of East Carolina 

The Rt. Rev. Robert Skirving, Bishop 
2005 Arendell Street, Morehead City, NC  28557 
Telephone—252-727-9093; Fax—252-726-2807 

Email—standrewsadmin@bizec.rr.com 
Office Hours:  Monday-Thursday 9AM—3PM, Friday - Office Closed 

Check Out Our Web Page @ StAndrewsMHC.org 
 

Like St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, Morehead City, NC on FACEBOOK! 
Follow Father John on Twitter @ JohnBPollock 

 

St. Andrew’s Thrift Shop 
Susan Langdon, Director 

1107 Arendell Street, Morehead City, NC  28557 
252-726-4747 

Hours:  Tuesday, Thursday, & Saturday 10AM-4PM 
 

Like St. Andrew’s Thrift Shop on FACEBOOK! 
https://www.facebook.com/St-Andrews-Thrift-Shop-551865261630603 


